Notice of Meeting
DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION
The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT), District Four, is hosting an Alternatives Analysis Meeting as part of the Feasibility Study for two segments of the Shared-Use Nonmotorized (SUN) Trail Program, the Historic Downtown Fort Pierce Retrofit segment and Historic Highwayman Trail Gap segment in Fort Pierce, St. Lucie County. FDOT invites all members of the public to attend.
DATE AND TIME: Tuesday, June 5, 2018, 5:00 p.m. ​ 7:00 p.m.
PLACE: Old City Hall, 315 Avenue A, Fort Pierce, FL 34950 
GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED:  This public meeting offers the community the opportunity to express their views about the location, conceptual design, and social, economic, and environmental effects of constructing the trails on both proposed segments. The study limits for the Historic Downtown Fort Pierce Retrofit segment are from Georgia Avenue to North Causeway Drive, with an exception along US Highway 1 from Avenue H to Avenue M; Financial Project ID 440033-1. The study limits for the Historic Highwayman Gap Trail segment are from Indian Hills Drive to Georgia Avenue; Financial Project ID 
440034-1.
FDOT will provide an overview of both project segments, any potential issues of concern, and display information about the alternatives that were developed during the Feasibility Study. The meeting will include a brief presentation at 5:30 p.m. followed by an open house where people can ask questions and provide comments to FDOT representatives in a one-on-one setting. Written comments will be accepted. 
The environmental review, consultation, and other actions required by applicable federal environmental laws for this project are being, or have been, carried out by FDOT pursuant to 23 U.S.C. § 327 and a Memorandum of Understanding dated December 14, 2016, and executed by FHWA and FDOT.

Public participation is solicited without regard to race, color, national origin, age, sex, religion, disability, or family status. People requiring special accommodations under the Americans with Disabilities Act or who require translation services (free of charge) should contact Lauren Rand, project manager, at (954)777-4499 or toll free at 1(866)336-8435, or by email to Lauren.Rand@dot.state.fl.us at least seven (7) days prior to the meeting. 
If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact FDOT using the Florida Relay Service, 
1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).
For more information about the project or the Alternatives Analysis Meeting, please contact Lauren Rand or visit the SUN Trail website www.FloridaSUNTrail.com. 
